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RESOLUTION NO. G17-22 

 

RESOLUTION OF THE ALASKA INDUSTRIAL 

DEVELOPMENT AND EXPORT AUTHORITY RELATING 

TO COSTS INCURRED IN PROPOSED TRANSACTIONS 

WITH THE INTERIOR GAS UTILITY 

 

 

WHEREAS, the Alaska Industrial Development and Export Authority (the “Authority”) 

is pursuing the Interior Energy Project to bring additional supplies of natural gas to Interior Alaska; 

WHEREAS, the Alaska State Legislature, in the FY2014 capital budget, appropriated 

$57,500,000 to the Authority for use in advancing an Alaska liquefied natural gas production plant 

and distribution systems to serve Interior Alaska as a primary market; 

WHEREAS, the Authority has been working on proposed transactions with the Interior 

Gas Utility (“IGU”) through which the Authority would sell Pentex Alaska Natural Gas Company, 

LLC to IGU and the Authority would provide financing to IGU for development of additional 

LNG production capacity and the expanded distribution of natural gas to Fairbanks and North 

Pole; 

WHEREAS, the Authority’s work on the proposed transactions with IGU is in furtherance 

of the HB 105 plan the Authority adopted for the Interior Energy Project and this work has 

advanced an Alaska liquefied natural gas production plant and distribution systems to serve 

Interior Alaska as a primary market;  

WHEREAS, the Authority has incurred in excess of $350,000 in costs to date in working 

on the proposed transactions with IGU, which costs were for the Authority’s financial advisor, 

legal counsel and the Authority’s own staff; and  




